At A Regular Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 2nd day of April, 2007

Roll Call:

George A. Woolsey, Councilman




Derek N. Benedict, Councilman







Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman






Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Also Present:             Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                    James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Clerk


Meeting was called to order at 7:05 P.M.
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Richard Hutchings, former Mayor of the City of Middletown, led the 
Pledge 
to the Flag.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There was one add on: new item 14, Readoption of Bond Resolution (truck lift)


Old Item 14 became new item 15


Old Item 15 became new item 16

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on the agenda.
5.
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS:  Establishment of Sick Bank


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memo dated March 30, 2007, submitted by Les Cornell, Director of Building & Grounds, asking to establish a sick leave bank for James Travis, Custodian for the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Benedict stated any member of the Town of Newburgh CSEA with a minimum of five accumulated sick leave days may donate a maximum of one sick day. Any member of the Town of Newburgh CSEA with a minimum of thirty accumulated sick leave days may donate a maximum of five days. All donations are voluntary. All donated time is non-refundable. Once time is donated, the donating employee will not get the time back. If an employee is interested in donating time under the above parameters, he or she must complete the donation form and submit the form to Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
6.
ANIMAL CONTROL:  T- 93 Account Withdrawal 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memo dated March 28, 2007, submitted by Mary Cannon Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, requesting to pay veterinarian expenses for the cats at the Town Shelter, from the T-93 account. The 


expenses consist of one box of : 



Veterinary expenses


$939.95



30 test kits for feline leukemia/aids      294.50


50 feline vaccinations                             97.96


TOTAL                                
         $1,322.86
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The balance in the account is $5274.06. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

7.
POLICE: Equipment Lease


MOTION was made Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memo dated March 27, 2007, submitted by Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, to lease two night vision units at a cost of $300.00 per year. The money for these units were included in the 2007 police budget in account 3120.4, seizure funds. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Chief Kehoe stated these units will be instrumental to both the K9 Patrol and the Detectives. They can also be used to locate missing persons


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

8.
RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD:  Reappointments—Courtney Canfield Greene & Thomas Gorton, for terms from March 1, 2007 to February 28, 2010


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to reappoint Courtney Canfield Greene to the Recreation Advisory Board, for the term starting March 1, 2007 thru February 28, 2010.The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey


(see attached letter)


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—abstain; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to reappoint Thomas Gorton

to the Recreation Advisory Board, for the term starting March 1, 2007 through February 28, 2010.The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


(see attached letter)


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.  
9.
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS:  Legal Representation Agreement

Carolyn Martini has resigned as ZBA Attorney. The Board and the Town have engaged counsel to undertake general legal representation of the Zoning Board of Appeals, which said representation shall include attendance at all Zoning Board meetings; preparation, delivery and dissemination of legal decisions; review of all pending applications before the Board; and general advice and counsel to the Board.

(see attached agreement)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to enter into the agreement between the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals and Dickover, Donnelly, Donovan & Biagi, LLP, for legal representation. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING      APRIL 2, 2007     PAGE 3
10.
CODE COMPLIANCE: 

A.
Award of Bid for High Density Shelving
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 
2, 2007 submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to accept the proposal from 
Inner Space Systems, Inc., of Orchard Ridge Corporate Park, 301 Fields Lane, 
Brewster, N.Y. 10509. They will install the high density shelving in the basement 
of Old Town Hall at a price of $10,950.00. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Piaquadio.
(see attached layout and bids)
DISCUSSION: James Osborne, Town Engineer, stated the Town solicited bids. 
Inner Space submitted an alternate bid. They were low bidder on the standard 
layout that the Town had specified. This company is also on State Contract. The 
proposed layout that Inner Space submitted allows for an immediate increase of 
30 to 40 percent in file storage space. An additional carriage could be added 
in the future. Inner Space is the representative for Space Saver, the 
manufacturer 
of the High Density Shelving, which is also on State Bid.     

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

B.
Road Name: Bessie Lane

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memo dated 
March 26, 2007, submitted by Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to 
name section 8 block 1 lot 97, parcel numbers 1 thru 20, Bessie Lane. Bessie 
Lane is located off Old Post Road and is in the Middlehope Fire District. The 
motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
11.
RESOLUTION to schedule Public Hearing:  Elm Farm Drainage District


Proposed Date and Time:   May 7, 2007 at 7:00 P.M. 

Mark Taylor stated the Elm Farm Subdivision is a fifty-four single family 
residential subdivision off of Wells Road in the Town of Newburgh. The 
Planning Board required the developer to approach the Town Board in regard to 
the establishment of a Drainage District as part of the Subdivision process. The 
purpose is to insure that certain stormwater management facilities being installed 
in connection with the subdivision are maintained in the future. The applicant has 
submitted a petition and a map plan report describing the District and requesting 
the Town Board establish the Drainage District. This order would schedule a 
Public Hearing which is part of the required process for the establishment of the 
Elm Farm Drainage District.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to schedule a Public Hearing date 
of May 7, 2007 at 7PM to take place at the Town of Newburgh Meeting Room. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
12.
RESOLUTION OF SUPPORT:   Newburgh-Stewart Empire Zone; Regionally Significant Project


Town of Newburgh 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Town of Newburgh Resolution of support and concurrence with the Newburgh-Stewart Empire Zone (formerly Economic Development Zone) regionally significant project application, (as attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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13.
ENGINEERING:  Release of Maintenance Security for Unity Way 

Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, submitted a memo stating that based on the final inspections conducted by the Highway, Sewer, Water Departments and himself, he is recommending release of the maintenance security for Unity Way. The maintenance security is in the form of a Bond in the amount of $83,000.00, currently held by the Town Clerk’s office. This road was dedicated to the Town on October 7, 2003 and the two year maintenance period expired in December 2006.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memo dated March 30, 2007, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the release of the maintenance security for Unity Way, in the amount of  an $83,000.00 Bond. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
14.
 READOPTION OF BOND RESOLUTION (truck lift) (add on)


Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, stated this Bond Resolution was passed by the Board on March 19, 2007. For some reason this wasn’t advertised in the paper within ten days. Mr. Zarutskie’s sent items file indicates that he e-mailed the ad right after the Town Board meeting held on March 19, 2007, but it was not received by the papers. For this reason the Resolution authorizing the purchase and installation of a new truck service lift must again be passed by the Board.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution authorizing the purchase and installation of a new truck service lift at the Town’s fleet maintenance facility, in and for the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York, at a maximum estimated cost of $180,000.00 and authorizing, subject to permissive referendum, the issuance of $180,000.00 Bonds of said Town to pay the cost thereof. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

(see attached Resolution)


DISCUSSION:  Councilwoman Greene brought up the same question that she brought up on March 19, 2007 in regards to section 3. She asked the length of the Bond. She doesn’t want to pay on a Bond after the equipment has passed its usefulness. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated statutorily the Bond is fifteen years. As a practicality this would depend on the life span of the lift. 


Councilman Woolsey asked if the Board is the one who determines the length of the Bond. Mark Taylor stated that was correct. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.


Motion adopted 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
15.
(old item 14)
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, wished all residents of the Town of Newburgh who celebrate Passover, Holy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday and Easter a joyous and solemn Holiday.

Mr. Zarutskie also stated the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on Saturday April 21, 2007 from 9-12.


Councilman Woolsey, Councilman Benedict, Councilman Piaquadio and Councilwomen Greene all wish everyone a Happy Holiday.



16.
(old item 15)
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Kim Sloan, Leptondale, The first thing Ms. Sloan wanted to address is the 
gangs in the Town of Newburgh. She feels it is a big problem and would like to 
see it addressed through the Police Department in the form of a task force. She 
would like to see support for parents and is willing to work with the Police 
Department in starting a program. 

The second question she had was what is the Town of Newburgh doing to 
conserve energy to help global warming. 


Councilman Benedict stated that the Town does recycle and the Town does 
have different Community Outreach programs regarding the problem with gangs. 
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Belinda Reed, Meadow Hill, stated last year her mailbox was knocked down by 
the Highway Department twice during snow storms and the Highway 
Department put the mailbox back up. This year it was knocked down twice. 
Someone from the Highway Department went out to look at the mailbox and it 
was determined that the Highway Department did not knock the mailbox down 
and they are refusing to put the mailbox back up. Ms. Reed disagrees and she 
feels that the Highway Department did knock the mailbox down. She feels the 
Highway Department should put the mailbox back up and has been going to the 
Post Office to pick her mail up.


Tracey Mulligan, Meadow Hill, stated her mailbox has been knocked down for 
the last three years during snow storms and the Highway Department has put her 
mailbox back up. This year it was knocked down twice. Someone from the 
Highway Department went out to look at the mailbox and it was determined that 
the Highway Department did not knock the mailbox down and they are refusing 
to put the mailbox back up. She also called the Highway Department and was told 
the same as Belinda Reed was. Ms Mulligan has to pick up her mail in the City of 
Newburgh. 

Councilman Piaquadio stated there is a mailbox policy that has been put into 
effect by the Town. The claim form can be downloaded off the computer or 
picked up at the Town Clerk’s Office. The form is filed at the Highway 
Department.

Councilman Woolsey stated he was going to talk to the Highway Department. 
The Policy for the Town is if a plow hits the mailbox it is covered, but if the snow 
knocked the mailboxes down then it is not covered. If it is determined that the 
Town is at fault the Town will either put the mailbox back up or give a 
replacement fee of $50.00.


Kathy Gooler, Leptondale, stated in February of 2005 surface water from the 
Town roads flowed onto her property, which created a flood situation. The water 
flooded her garage, laundry room and finished basement. This created a health 
condition and is very costly to fix. They can no longer use their basement. There 
are neighbors that are also having the same problem. Ms. Gooler stated the 
problem is due to lack of stormwater drainage at the intersection of Old Mill Street 
and Mill Street. Ms. Gooler would like the Board to look into the matter and advise 
her of their decision. 

(see attached letter)


Councilman Benedict stated the Board will look at the request and see what can be 
done.

Anne Fisher, Balmville, addressed the Board and asked for no comment at this 
time. She is well aware of the ongoing four year investigation relating to the 
businesses located on Sloane Road, which is an R3 residential area. The Town’s 
appointed attorney sent a letter to the Fishers, dated March 27, 2007 mentioning 
four times the words business activities. Mrs. Fisher would like it on record that 
the 47 Sloane Road business activity includes an advertised tree removal service, 
with a sixty foot bucket truck, a stump grinder, a commercial shredder, a small 
trailer, a 20 foot dual axle trailer, 2 diesel dump trucks and a Bobcat. This business 
hauls debris, chips, and logs. They also store the logs over night. The equipment is 
parked at various times facing Sloane Road. This equipment enters and exits the 
Johnson property without an approved driveway. The equipment is also serviced at 
47 Sloane Road by businesses that come to the property. There is other equipment 
that is stored in an open air shed and employees come daily seven days a week. On 
January 22, 2004 the Zoning Board granted permission to park 3 trucks at 47 
Sloane
Road and at this date it has been far exceeded. An order of remedy was 
issued stating failure to remedy would constitute an offense punishable by fine or 
imprisonment or both. Mrs. Fisher asked the Board to please keep them informed 
as to the corrective action that will be taken. Mrs. Fisher also inquired as to 
whether the cosmetic business, which is also located at 47 Sloane Road, has 
applied for a permit. She has not received any notice from the Zoning Board. Mrs. 
Fisher thanked the Board.
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Marlene Peterson, Middlehope, asked the Board the status of the 
situation with 
Mr. Ramuselic, also of Connolly Way, who is running a business out of his home. 
Mrs. Connolly would like someone from the Town to sit down with the 
homeowners’ association of Connolly Way and talk to them to review the 
ordinances, the violations, the codes for the Town in a residential area, and codes 
that pertain to running a commercial business in a residential area. 

Councilman Woolsey stated that he did visit the site and he did talk to Supervisor 
Booth. Supervisor Booth is going to contact Code Compliance and have them 
revisit the site. 


Mr. Peterson has a concern that there is raw sewage from the Ramuselic’s running 
into the stream. The Peterson’s would like the telephone number of the Health 
Department to report this matter.

Helena Giunta, East Coldenham, would like to know if anything is being done 
about the truck stop on 17K in regard to the trucks running twenty four hours a 
day, seven days a week. There is a three hour parking code that isn’t being 
enforced. She would like to know if anything is going to be done.

Councilman Piaquadio stated he will contact Deputy Chief Mahoney and have the 
DEC police make sure the three hour code is being enforced. 

  
Ms. Giunta’s second concern is the light on 17K and Arbor Dr. 


Councilman Piaquadio thought the work on the light would start the first quarter of 
2007.

Councilwoman Greene stated she spoke to Senator Larkin and Mr. Dennison from 
Poughkeepsie concerning the light. Supposedly the money is being appropriated 
and they are waiting for the design. It is their hope that the light will be finished 
this year. 

Ellenjane Gonyea, East Coldenham, stated that she and Helen Giunta are on 
the board of a private school. The Board meetings were always on the first 
Monday of every month. They have managed to change the schedule agenda and 
will now be able to attend the Town Board meetings. The Board welcomed Ms. 
Gonyea and Mrs. Giunta back. 

Ms. Gonyea would like to have a meeting with Code Compliance and the Town 
Police on issues dealing with East Coldenham and Pilot. Her first request was 
made two and one half years ago. 

Mrs. Gonyea stated money has been appropriated for the traffic light on Arbor Dr. 
and 17K. Senator Larkin told her the money was available.

Councilman Woolsey stated he spoke to Les Cornell, Head of Buildings and 
Grounds, today about the lighting for the Town Hall parking lot. Mr. Cornell told 
Mr. Woolsey he had changed the light bulbs to a higher wattage for better 
illumination. He didn’t replace the one in the corner because he wanted to see if 
what was done was sufficient. 

Ms. Fischer asked if the Code for the Town of Newburgh could be put on the 
internet. She would also like the Town Board meetings televised.


Councilman Piaquadio and Andrew Zarutskie both stated the Code for the Town of 
Newburgh is already on the internet.

MOTION to adjourn was made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by 
Councilwoman Greene.
 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 


Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—
absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.

                                                      Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

